## commentletters - COMMENT LETTER - 2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER - KERN RIVER

From: "Kerri Hanson" <kbhanson3@bak.rr.com>
To: <commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

**Date:** 2/4/2010 2:14 PM

Subject: COMMENT LETTER - 2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER - KERN RIVER

To:
Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board
State Water Resources Control Board
P.O. Box 100
Sacramento, CA 95812-0100



My family and I have resided in Bakersfield, Kern County, CA, for over 21 years.

As I understand, we a have right to our own public waterways through the public trust doctrine. I want to let you know that as a registered voter, living in Bakersfield, CA, I agree with the staff's finding that there is water available on the Kern River in quantities that should allow the water to run down the Kern riverbed. And, I support the City of Bakersfield's application to run available water down the riverbed. Running water in the riverbed will help replenish the aquifer, and hopefully, restore the natural environment. I have watched the plant life and animal life disappear over the past few years while there has been no water in the Bakersfield sections of the Kern River...the landscape is barren and most of the trees have died and broken apart; and we no longer see the endangered San Joaquin Kit Foxes in this area, (since the water has been absent from the Kern River in our area of Bakersfield). And, in fact, many species of plant, animal, and bird life, have disappeared from this area altogether.

Thank you.

Kerri Hanson 12701 Moss Landing Drive Bakersfield, CA 93311 (661) 549-8589 kbhanson3@bak.rr.com